Meeting Minutes for September 25, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The 6th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, September 25, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Edward Duffy, Bernard J Lynch III, Peter F. Jackson, Planning Board members & William Clark, Planning Director and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

a. A motion was made and seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to approve the Meeting Minutes from September 17, 2008 and to postpone approval of the Meeting Minutes from September 11, 2008 until the next Planning Board meeting on October 9, 2008.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed October 9th & 23rd, 2008 as Planning Board meeting dates that will take place at 6:30 pm in the John Cronin Conference Room 2nd floor of the Milton Town Hall. 

3. CITIZENS SPEAK

No citizen came forward
4. NEW BUSINESS

The Temple Shalom, 180 Blue Hill Avenue: 

Paul Etkind, immediate past president of the Temple Shalom congregation, spoke about the concerns of Temple Shalom pertaining to the cost of running their existing building.  Mr. Etkind stated that the congregation would like to remain on the current site and build a smaller building to better serve the needs of the congregation. The congregation would like to use the rest of the property as a commercial site. The total amount of property is 3.92 acres in total. The congregation knows they would need to have the parcel re-zoned. The Planning Board stated the congregation should organize a development team and involve them sooner, not later. The Planning Board also expressed the opinion that the neighbors need to be involved every step of the way. Mr. Etkind acknowledged the Temple has plans to hold multiple community meetings to keep everyone informed.
5. PUBLIC HEARINGS:

40 ADAMS STREET.

· A continued discussion on a Site Plan Approval Application: The Planning Board asked the proponent to discuss parking requirements. Robert Sheffield, the proponent’s lawyer, explained his view of the project’s parking needs and requirements. John Bryer, the project’s architect discussed the proposed changes including new window types and placement. The Planning Board requested specific information on the interior space break down between the bank use and office use.  The hearing was continued until Thursday, October 9, 2008 at 7:00 P.M. 

6. OLD BUSINESS:

550 ADAMS STREET “STONE PARK Restaurant”
The Planning Board finished drafting Site Plan Approval and voted to execute the Site Plan Approval by vote of 3 in favor, 2 opposed (Duffy & Whiteside).
464 GRANITE AVENUE

 Peter Jackson presented a draft copy of the Site Plan Approval for 464 Granite Avenue. Copies will be sent in the next packet mailing. Members were advised to  review and to be prepared to sign a final version at the October 9th, meeting. 

7. ADJOURNMENT   

A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:57 p.m.








____________________









Peter Jackson, Secretary

